
Planting Seeds 

Recently, one of our state representatives visited our church and school. Her name is Lorena Fuentes. When she arrived, she 

recognized Tammie by name, but Tammie did not remember her at that time. The purpose of her visit was to deliver a wheelchair 

to Gloria, a member of our church. After she made the delivery, she addressed our school student body and encouraged them in 

their education, took a few pictures, and left.  

After her visit, we posted this photo in our school chat group, where our church 

secretary Claudia recognized Lorena immediately. She had attended our church 

for a brief time when she was a little girl. She had been a part of our King’s Kids 

Bible Club on Wednesday nights, along with her sister. That triggered Tammie’s 

memory, and she communicated the next day with Lorena. They reminisced 

about her few months of attendance to our church and remembered together the 

night she had received Christ.  

A few weeks ago while out soul winning, Tammie knocked on a door, and a lady answered. A Gospel tract was handed to her with 

the name and address of the church on it. When the lady looked at the tract, her comment was, “Oh! This is Henry’s church!” 

Tammie did not know her, but the lady immediately started telling the story about how 20 years before, I had knocked on that very 

door and visited with her and her husband. Blanca had been my childhood friend. I witnessed to her husband, who received Christ 

that night. She told Tammie that since she was already attending another Baptist church in town, her family had stayed in that 

church. She gave testimony of how God had restored their home after her husband came to Christ.  

These are two brief testimonies of God’s grace in the lives of people who have been changed by the Gospel. We were not aware 

of how God had worked in these lives. This serves as a reminder that all we do is plow and plant seeds, God gives the fruit.  

School “Daze” 

We are presently halfway through our school year. Last Friday, we held our 

first Science Fair. What an opportunity we have to train these young people 

and watch God work in their lives. It was a thrill to see them work hard, do their 

best, and enjoy the competition.  

We currently have about $450.00 coming in to support this ministry. The 

remaining $2,400.00 comes from our monthly support to cover the school 

ministry budget. We have a total of 17 students. Our students pay between 

$35.00 and $50.00 a month to attend. To fully sponsor a student in our school 

would cost $160.00 a month. Please consider sponsoring a student in our 

school. Any amount would be a blessing.  

Visits from a Far Country 

Our short visit from Bro. James Belisle was of great encouragement. He was able to preach two 

services that were focused on the Christian home. 

On May 29, our son Daniel and his family arrived for a two-week family visit. We took a couple of 

days off from school responsibilities when they first arrived and enjoyed a brief family vacation with 

the grandchildren. Our hearts overflow with joy that we get to spend this precious time with them. 

Daniel preached Wednesday evening in our church on the importance of loving the coming of 

Christ. It was a challenge to our people and to me to continue serving the Lord, seeing souls saved, 

and teaching others to carry out the Great Commission.  


